
COUNCIL REFUSE STATIONS
CHANGE OF HOURS

Daylight Saving opening hours will finish at all three Council
Refuse Stations on Saturday 17 March 2001.

As from and including Sunday 18 March 2001 the opening
hours will be:

Outside Daylight Saving Period
(March 18 – September)

Weekdays (Monday – Friday) 7.00am – 4.00pm
Weekends (Saturday & Sunday) 8.00am – 4.30pm

Daylight Saving Period
(October – March)

Weekdays (Monday – Friday)  7.00am – 4.30pm
Weekends (Saturday & Sunday) 8.30am – 5.00pm

Closed: Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, 
Good Friday and Anzac Day.

PROPOSAL TO CHANGE NAME OF
PARTS OF BARKERS ROAD,

MAJOR HORNBROOK ROAD,
FRANCELLA PLACE AND NASH ROAD
The Christchurch City Council, at an ordinary meeting held
in the Civic Offices, 163 Tuam Street, Christchurch, at 2.00pm
on Thursday 22 February 2001, adopted the following
resolution providing for the renaming of roads:

“(a) That pursuant to the provisions of section 320(1) of 
the Local Government Act 1974, the Christchurch City
Council hereby resolves by way of Special Order:
(i) That the name of the remaining unstopped part of

Barkers Road shown on the attached plan be 
changed to “Atlantis Street”.

(ii) That the name of the unformed part of Major 
Hornbrook Road shown on the attached plan be 
changed to “Signal Hill Road”.

(iii) That the name of Francella Place be changed to 
“Francella Street”.

(iv) That the part of Nash Road shown on the attached
plan be changed to “Aidanfield Drive” “.

The following is a brief explanation of the reasons for the
proposed changes:

Barkers Road/Atlantis Street
A recent subdivision extends Atlantis Street to link with
Barkers Road near Travis Road.  The balance of Barkers Road
to New Brighton Road has been legally stopped.  It is
proposed to continue the name Atlantis Street right through
to Travis Road, and to allow this to be done it is proposed
to change the name of the Travis Road end of Barkers Road
to “Atlantis Street”.

Major Hornbrook Road/Signal Hill Road
Signal Hill Road is being physically constructed over an
unformed part of Major Hornbrook Road.  If this part was
left as Major Hornbrook Road, it would create confusion
as there would then be two parts to Major Hornbrook Road.

Francella Place/Francella Street
Francella Place is presently a cul-de-sac, but is now being
extended to link with Wickham Street.

Nash Road (part)/Aidanfield Drive
It is proposed to include part of Nash Road within Aidanfield
Drive.  A small part of Nash Road will remain.

Copies of the Council’s resolution and plans showing the
changes proposed are now available for public inspection
during ordinary office hours at the following places:

Civic Offices, 163 Tuam Street (Receptionists, ground floor)
Central Public Library, cnr Gloucester Street and Oxford Terrace
Suburban Service Centres
Community Libraries

The resolution confirming the renaming of the foregoing
roads will be submitted to an ordinary meeting of the
Council to be held in the Council Chamber at the Civic
Offices, 163 Tuam Street, starting at 2.00pm on Thursday
22 March 2001.

ARTS FUNDING - CREATIVE
COMMUNITIES NEW ZEALAND

CHRISTCHURCH CITY
Applications are invited to the March 2001 funding round
of the Creative Communities New Zealand Christchurch City
Scheme.
Creative New Zealand provides per capita funding to arts
providers, which includes the Christchurch City Council, to
deliver community arts funding to the people of Christchurch.
Applications will be accepted for grants for both specific,
one-off projects and programmes from community groups,
organisations and individuals.
A separate fund of $10,000 has been established for this
funding round for film and/or writing, either separately or
as a co-operative project.  Further information on this
separate fund should be obtained from Rhonda Thomson,
Arts Adviser, as below.
Creative Communities application forms and guidelines are
available from Rhonda Thomson, P O Box 237, Christchurch,
ph 372-2413, E-mail rhonda.thomson@ccc.govt.nz.
Applications close on Friday 30 March 2001.

M K Robertson
COUNCIL SECRETARY

WATER SERVICES UNIT
NOTICE TO AVON RIVER USERS

MCBRATNEYS ROAD TO
WAINONI ROAD BRIDGE
PROPOSED RIVER CLOSURE

RIVER USERS ARE WARNED THAT diquat herbicide will
be applied in areas of the Kerrs Reach, Avon River on
Wednesday 14th March 2001 or on the first fine day after
this (excluding weekends)

This work is being carried out to trial control methods for
exotic aquatic weed growth and is authorised by a Resource
Consent CRC 991008 issued by Environment Canterbury.
The trial work is being monitored by specialist teams for
environmental impacts and feasibility.

Treated water shall not be used for bathing, human
consumption, drunk  by livestock or pets or used for plant
irrigation for a period of 24 hours following application of
the diquat.

As a precaution the river areas that are within the likely
flow pattern of the treated areas will be closed for 24 hours
from time of application.

CLOSURE WILL EXTEND FROM DUDLEY CREEK CONFLUENCE,
MCBRATNEYS ROAD, TO THE WAINONI ROAD BRIDGE

River Users are advised to keep clear of the river and
margins within the closed area which will be sign posted
at access points and patrolled by Council staff. The extent
of the closed area may be reviewed subject to water quality
tests during the period of  closure.

Any inconvenience to river users is regretted

Anne Greenup
Parks & Waterways Manager
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